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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of South Carolina, I am pleased to welcome you to the Opening
Dedication Ceremony and Ribbon Cutting of the railroad trestle at Mill Creek.

This is an exciting day for residents of the community and outdoor enthusiasts throughout the
region. A milestone has been reached in the venture to develop the old Savannah River Railroad
bed into a scenic recreational trail that showcases and preserves the historical significance and
natural beauty of the area. Working with all levels of government, dedicated individuals have
given generously of their time, talents, and resources to advance the entire project, and the trestle
will long be a reminder that dreams can come true.

I regret that my schedule is pulling me elsewhere, but Michael and I hope you have a wonderful
time during the Savannah River Trails / Frank Clayton Annual Trail Event, and we wish you
many great days of hiking and biking in the future. God bless.




